
Dear Fairfielders,

Fairfield’s Memorial Day parade always brings me back to my childhood – marching
with the band in elementary school, marching alongside my son as a mom, and this
year, as First Selectwoman of my hometown marching in remembrance of the fallen.

It was an incredible honor to walk alongside Veterans memorializing the brave who
paid the ultimate sacrifice for a grateful country.
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If you want to view the Town's Memorial Day photos taken by Dariusz Terepka,
please click here.

SEA MEMORIAL EVENT 
The Saturday before Memorial Day our community gathers alongside our Veterans
for a memorial ceremony for those lost at sea, and those who were buried at sea, in
service of our country. The event was originally organized by David Russell, former
Fairfield fire chief, WWII Patrol Craft veteran, and member of Port 5, over thirty-four
years ago. Captain Roger Crossland, USN (Ret.) served as the Officer of the Day.

This year's guest of honor was Fairfielder and World War II Radioman First Class
Carl Massaro, who served aboard a Landing Ship Medium (Rockets) during the
Battle of Okinawa (April 1 – June 22, 1945).

It filled my heart with pride to watch the Massaro family helping their father, Carl, 97-
year-old World War II Veteran and long-time personal favorite of mine, lay the wreath
for the Sea Memorial.

I would like to thank our Town Clerk, Betsy Browne, who helped organize this lovely

https://www.dariuszterepka.com/proofing/memorial-day-parade


memorial event and for all our Town's American Legions and VFW’s for their service
and participation that brings such honor to this Memorial Day service in our Town.

It was my honor to recognize Purple Heart Recipient and Fairfield Police Officer Alan
Bakula at the Sea Memorial. Officer Bakula is a former US Army Sergeant and OGA
contractor with over 10 combined deployments, and a recipient of multiple Purple
Heart and valor citations. 



Officer Bakula received his first Purple Heart after being hit with small arms while
actively engaged in a firefight during an operation in northern Afghanistan.
He  received his second Purple Heart after he and his team were ambushed in a
minefield and wounded from an anti-personnel mine detonated by a teammate
directly behind him resulting in severe fragmentation wounds and his teammate
losing a leg. 

Officer Bakula  represented the Fairfield Police Department at the Memorial Day
Parade in honor of all those who sacrificed so much for our country who sustained
wounds far worse in the name of freedom. 
 
I want to thank Fairfield resident Jim Yacone, who is a Silver Star and Purple Heart
recipient and was not able to attend the ceremony. He and Major (Ret.) Dan
Eddinger approached our Town about becoming a Purple Heart community and
worked closely with the Town's Chief Administrative Officer Tom Bremer, who is a
Vietnam Veteran, to make this
possible. 
 
I was proud to announce during
the ceremony that Fairfield is
officially a Purple Heart Town,
and is now listed as a Town on
the Purple Heart Trail.

A Purple Heart flag will fly on

August 7th, which is National
Purple Heart Day and the town
will be placing Purple Heart parking signs at Independence Hall and Old Town Hall
and in other areas in Town to honor Purple Heart Recipients.

MEMORIAL DAY MASS
Sunday's Annual Memorial Day Mass was sponsored by the Knights of Columbus at
Our Lady of Assumption Catholic Church with Father Peter Cipriani. It was a
privilege to be invited to speak in honor of those who paid the ultimate sacrifice for
our country. 

https://www.purpleheart.org/PHTrailState/CT


CHARTER REVISION COMMISSION
The Charter Revision Commission (CRC) will vote on their final changes to the Town
Charter at Monday's meeting, and then their final recommendations will come before
the Board of Selectmen for a vote.

In an effort to ensure the fairest and most transparent Charter Revision process, I
hired special counsel Steve Mednick to facilitate the Commission's work, and every
meeting held by the Commission has been shown live on Fair TV  and  online. All
meetings have been posted to the Commission's website here. The CRC has held
public hearings and allowed for public comment during meetings and via
email. Attorney Mednick brought in expert panelists on different forms of government
and officials from other CT municipalities joined the meetings  to relay their
experiences.  

Residents and elected officials are encouraged to watch all meetings to understand
the process and the reasoning for suggested changes by the Commission.

After the CRC’s final vote, the BOS will hold special meetings to hear and vote on
the changes. One of those meetings will include a public hearing. If approved, those
revisions will go on the ballot in November for all citizens to vote on.

TOWN GOVERNMENT NEWS
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FIRE DEPARTMENT RATING | HOMEOWNERS INSURANCE

Fire Chief Denis McCarthy and I would like to recognize Asst. Chief Schuyler
Sherwood, who led a committed team of Department
members participating in a recent Insurance Services Office
(ISO) Public Protection Classification review. The ISO rating is
the basis for Fire Insurance rates on insurance policies, and
homeowners will benefit from lower rates as a result of this
effort.

In this process, the team worked to improve critical areas of
Training, Operations, Fire Prevention, Apparatus Maintenance, Communications,
and Water Supply/Hydrants toward gaining a classification upgrade from Class 3 to
Class 2. Fairfield is now one of 1729 Fire Departments nationwide with a Class 2
rating.

Fairfield is truly lucky to have Asst. Chief Schuyler Sherwood, who is a longtime
member of the Fire Department and is dedicated to the Fairfield community.

WELCOME NEW POLICE OFFICERS
I was honored to swear in and welcome five new Police Officers to the Police
Department this past week.

Officers Jonathan Simmons and Sara
Ball are joining Fairfield with previous
law enforcement experience. Officer
Simmons is a lateral transfer from the
Bridgeport Police Department, and
Officer Ball is a lateral transfer from the
Trumbull Police Department. Officers
Jonathan Maisonet, Omaine Stephens
and Brett Ubaldi are entry-level officers
who have begun training at the
Connecticut Police Academy and will

Charter Revision Website

http://www.fairfieldct.org/charterrevisioncommission


be joining their fellow officers upon completion. 
 
I am proud our Police Department is able to recruit such great candidates in what is
otherwise a very difficult time for police departments. Please join me in welcoming
these officers and wishing them safe and successful careers.

Pictured: (L-R from Top) Jonathan Simmons, Sara Ball, Brett Ubaldi, Jonathan Maisonet, & Omaine Stephens

BIGELOW CENTER FOR SENIOR ACTIVITIES UNVEILS NEW BUS
A brand new Senior Center bus, one of a fleet of five, is running on weekdays,
helping Fairfield’s seniors and residents with disabilities get to doctor appointments,
grocery shopping, the bank, and the senior center. Riders are charged $1 each way.
The senior transportation program averages more than 11,500 trips per year,
traveling more than 57,000 miles each year. During the pandemic, these buses
drove more than 3,600 trips and nearly 48,000 miles.

The Town of Fairfield is grateful for the  grant funding that is  part of the Federal
Transit Administration’s Section 5310 Program to support public transportation
services that meet the needs of seniors and those with disabilities. The Town was
awarded 80% of the total price of a new 13-seat, wheelchair-lift enabled replacement
bus. The new bus allows us to serve a larger number of residents with a high degree
of comfort and safety. I hope residents will utilize and enjoy this service.

SLOW DOWN, MOVE OVER
Every day, law enforcement officers put their lives on the line for the safety of all. The
dangers these officers face extend to operating on limited-access highways,  such
as  I-95 and the Merritt Parkway in Connecticut. In 2021, there were  65  first
responder fatalities caused by secondary accidents while responding to an
emergency. This conveys the importance of Connecticut's  “Slow Down and Move
Over Law,” which requires motor vehicle operators to slow down and move over to
provide safe clearance for first responders.

https://flagmansafety.com/?fbclid=IwAR2yPqU9Joz5u8MdOqP-Jyb-rxQZ_-ooZj0i126F38yw2EBTEBUUTil5tlo


The Town of Fairfield proudly stands with and advocates for Flagman. Founded by
Cindy Iodice, the sister of Fairfield native Cory Iodice, who was tragically killed while
aiding a motorist in need on the Merritt Parkway in 2020, Flagman dedicates its
mission to educating others on road safety during emergencies. To get involved with
Flagman, please click here.

DOG LICENSING

Dogs six months of age or older must be licensed by July 1st each year. A current
rabies certificate is required.

Licenses may be purchased by mail, via lobby
drop box or at the Town Clerk’s Office, Monday
– Friday, 8:30 AM to 4:00 PM beginning June

1st. Renewals are available online.
 
To apply for the license by mail, send the
required certificates to Betsy Browne, Town
Clerk, 611 Old Post Road, Fairfield CT
06824, along with a stamped, self-addressed
envelope. For more information
visit  fairfieldct.org/doglicense. 

USED MOTOR VEHICLE VALUES ON THE RISE

https://flagmansafety.com/?fbclid=IwAR2yPqU9Joz5u8MdOqP-Jyb-rxQZ_-ooZj0i126F38yw2EBTEBUUTil5tlo
https://www.fairfieldct.org/doglicense


Used motor vehicle values have generally increased from last year, primarily due to
the chip shortage for new cars. Residents should be aware that the assessment on
your car has likely increased from last year. Several articles on the issue  can be
found here.

WELCOME NEW HR DIRECTOR
Fairfield’s new HR Director, Cathleen Simpson,
started her position with the Town this week.
Cathleen is an attorney with many years of
experience in HR, Labor Relations and has worked
at the State and municipal level of government.
The Town welcomes Cathleen to her new role, and
I look forward to her new ideas and services for
the Town's large workforce.

DUCK FARM ROAD BRIDGE DEMOLITION & RECONSTRUCTION

Duck Farm Road Bridge will be closed beginning June 13th  at 10:00 AM for

demolition. The contractor anticipates closing the road from June 13th, and lasting
through the construction season through the end of the year.

Detours will be designated as illustrated in the approved plan. The main detour will
utilize Brookside and Mill Plain Road. However, the Town has installed additional
signs well before the bridge to alert traffic to take alternate routes and avoid the area,
if possible. The Fairfield Police Traffic Unit will monitor potential issues.  

COMMUNITY NEWS

https://www.fairfieldct.org/filestorage/10726/11012/15697/115024/Motor-vehicle-value-articles-Late-2021.pdf
https://mailchi.mp/fairfieldct.org/june-10


The proposed detour map is listed below. If you have any questions regarding this
project, please contact the Town's Engineering Department at (203) 256-3015.

PRIDE MONTH
During the month of June, we celebrate Pride Month. The first
observance of Pride Month was in 1970 in New York City, marking the
one-year anniversary of the Stonewall Uprising. 

This will be the fourth year the Town of Fairfield will fly the Pride Flag in front of Town
Hall, which serves as a reminder that our community will stand against discrimination
of any kind. I look forward to welcoming residents to join us for a new celebration for

Pride Month. The flag-raising will be held on June 16th  at 5:30 PM with speakers
from the LGBTQIA+ community as well as Reverend Sara Smith. We will raise the
Pride flag, and then walk over to the Burr Mansion for a 6:00 PM celebration of Pride
Month. 

PTSD AWARENESS MONTH
June is National Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder Awareness Month, and is
intended to raise public awareness about issues related to PTSD, reduce the
stigma associated with PTSD, and help ensure that those suffering from the

invisible wounds of war receive proper treatment. If you are a Veteran in crisis or
know one, connect with the Veterans' Crisis Line: call 1-800-273-
8255 or text 838255.

FAREWELL & THANK YOU
Reverend David W. Spollett retired after thirty-eight inspirational years of Ministry at
First Church Congregational. Throughout his time at First Church, David has been
an integral part of our community.

As a community organizer and activist, one of David’s biggest accomplishments was
co-founding Operation Hope in 1984 with Rabbi Leon Waldman after David found a
man sleeping in the church. Almost forty years later, this vital organization continues
to help provide hunger relief, housing assistance and most notably has ended
homelessness within our Town.

David is a trailblazer who led First Church in 1994 to declare itself an Open and

https://www.history.com/news/stonewall-riots-timeline
https://www.facebook.com/bkupchick/posts/397700862370700
https://operationhopect.org/blog/


Affirming congregation for all people regardless of race, class, ancestry, gender
identity, marital status, ability or sexual orientation.

I hope you will join me in wishing David a wonderful retirement and thank him for his
decades of outstanding service, compassion and pioneering efforts that have made
a positive difference for so many people in our Town and beyond.

Rev. David Spollett & Rev. Vanessa Rose, Senior Pastor at First Church Congregational

FAIRFIELD EAGLE SCOUTS
Fairfield Warde junior and Boy Scout Troop 88 member
Nikolai Darken is fundraising for his Eagle Service Project to
plant a native garden to help support the local ecosystem at
Lake Mohegan. Nikolai is  working with the Conservation
Department and the Fairfield Pollinator Pathway to bring this
project to fruition.

 
With the support of residents, Nikolai and his project partners will be able to
construct a garden that will serve as a haven for native plants, insects, and birds,
which are experiencing a decline worldwide. Help Nikolai reach his goal and learn
more about his beneficial project here.

If you wish to get further involved in Nikolai's project  and become a volunteer,
please email FriendsofLakeMohegan@gmail.com.

IN MEMORY OF CARRIE MAKOVER
Carrie Makover, a pivotal member of our community, lost her courageous battle with
pancreatic cancer last month. Carrie made significant contributions as Fairfield
Senior Advocates housing leader, as a member of the Fairfield Affordable Housing
Committee, and through helpful recommendations  on issues/projects to the

https://www.pollinator-pathway.org/fairfield
https://www.patronicity.com/project/native_plant_pollinator_garden_at_lake_mohegan#!/
mailto:FriendsofLakeMohegan@gmail.com


P&Z Commission. Carrie will be deeply missed by family, friends, and everyone she
positively impacted, but her influential legacy will live on.

FAIRFIELD HIGH SCHOOLS SOFTBALL & BASEBALL
During the second game of the semi-finals, the  FLHS Varsity Softball team faced
Southington and lost 3-7. Although this is an end to their season, they ended strong
with a 25-2 season record. Well done Falcons!

The FWHS Baseball team won 4-1 against Trumbull and are  now heading for the

State Championship this Saturday, June 11th. You can purchase tickets here. Good
luck Mustangs!

SOUTHPORT STREET PARADE | BLESSING OF THE FLEET

Please join me Saturday, June 11th  for the annual Southport Street Parade and
Blessing of the Fleet. Come take advantage of the beautiful weather and enjoy this
unique New England parade celebration. 
 
Special thanks to the Southport Conservancy for hosting this popular event. I also
want to recognize the Conservancy’s Parade Subcommittee Chair, Tim Russell, and
Vice-Chairs Hugh Smith and Harbormaster Bryan LeClerc.

COMMUNITY EVENTS

https://gofan.co/app/events/623013?schoolId=CIAC
https://mailchi.mp/fairfieldct.org/june-10


FAIRFIELD FARMER'S MARKET

The Fairfield Farmer's Market will be open on Sherman Green starting June 12th. 

The market will be open on Sundays from 10 AM – 2 PM until October 9th. 
 

The Greenfield Hill Farmer's Market opened on May 14th and will be open Saturdays

from 10 AM – 1 PM until October 29th. For more information, please click here.

http://www.fairfieldfarmersmarket.org/
https://www.facebook.com/greenfieldhillfarmersmarket/


FAIRFIELD THEATRE COMPANY
The Town of Fairfield joins the Fairfield Theatre Company
(FTC) in supporting Multiple Sclerosis (MS) research. The
FTC is proudly hosting a benefit concert to raise awareness

for this research. MS is a neurological disease that affects the central nervous
system, which impacts nearly one million people in the United States alone and
currently has no known cure.
 

On Saturday, June 18th, the Sons of Levin play the Who and will be accompanied by
the band Colossus and more. Join these talented bands for a fun night of classic
music that benefits an important cause. Purchase your tickets here!

PILLARS OF THE COMMUNITY AWARDS
The Fairfield Rotary Club held its first ever annual Pillars of the Community “Service
Above Self” Award ceremony to celebrate those who have gone above and beyond
for our community. Each recipient  received  the Rotary’s Paul Harris Community
Service Award. 

The honorees included the Fairfield Community Emergency Response Team
(CERT), accepted by president, Cindy O’Neill Vitale, Alex Plitsas, Kelly Maffei, Rocky
Progano, and a posthumous award to George Markley.

State Representative Laura Devlin presented proclamations to these deserving
individuals on behalf of myself and the Town of Fairfield. I want to thank the Fairfield

https://fairfieldtheatre.org/shows/warehouse/sons-levin-play-who-benefit-concert-multiple-sclerosis-research


Rotary Club for organizing this wonderful event and congratulate  those who were
awarded for their selfless service.

FAIRFIELD ROAD RACE

On June 5th, the Fairfield Firefighters hosted the 41st Fairfield Half Marathon Road
Race. I had the pleasure of kicking off
this race with the lead organizer, Lt
John Calandriello, and Fire Chief Denis
McCarthy.

I want to acknowledge the Fairfield Fire
Department for their volunteer efforts
that assist with funding their charitable
foundation that does a lot of good for
our community. I want to also thank the
Fairfield Beach Residents Association,
who volunteer for the race every
year. Both groups, working with the
sponsors, make this annual event a
premier race in the State.

https://www.fairfieldhalf.space/
https://www.fairfieldhalf.space/
https://www.fairfieldhalf.space/
https://www.facebook.com/FFDCT?__cft__[0]=AZXsbzYv7Rz3wHX2kxJAaVgh4V-YIsCWVFYDg1vBVYGulloFEtHE3ggqNl_S6VGNs8JxEj-7gM1TReWoYHY9KI-_eZXm5xKEc1zyFY7Ldj-OE0jy99CuL2T0tyNjVcVRkuZOYaJ6QLgzUIlnmT3dK31VVdKZNsPwtnMpA4rTy7fdtw&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/FFDCT?__cft__[0]=AZXsbzYv7Rz3wHX2kxJAaVgh4V-YIsCWVFYDg1vBVYGulloFEtHE3ggqNl_S6VGNs8JxEj-7gM1TReWoYHY9KI-_eZXm5xKEc1zyFY7Ldj-OE0jy99CuL2T0tyNjVcVRkuZOYaJ6QLgzUIlnmT3dK31VVdKZNsPwtnMpA4rTy7fdtw&__tn__=-]K-R


MAKE MUSIC DAY
Calling All Musicians, Performers and Singers!

I can't begin to say how excited I am about this initiative to
bring music to the streets of Fairfield. I hope all musicians will
join in and sign up to participate in the global music
celebration, MAKE MUSIC FAIRFIELD on Tuesday, June

21st, 12 – 9 PM. Free music will be heard all over Town, from
Jennings Beach to Sherman Green Gazebo to The Old Post Tavern, The FTC
parking lot to Southport Harbor. Do you play guitar? The saxophone? Sing in a
chorus? Anyone and everyone is invited to sign up for an hour performance slot.  
 
For more information please visit  www.makemusicday.org/fairfield  and  follow them
on Instagram and Facebook.  

CLAM CLINIC
I had so much fun at the annual Clam Clinic hosted by the Shellfish Commission and
our Conservation Department. I’ve heard for years what a great program this is and
was so happy I was able to participate this year!

The Shellfish Commission consists of
volunteers who work with the Town to
protect shellfish habitat and helps
increase shellfishing opportunities in
Fairfield waters in accordance with the
Fairfield Shellfish Management Plan.

The Commission and Conservation
Department were so helpful in teaching

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.makemusicday.org%2Ffairfield&data=05%7C01%7Cagorman%40fairfieldschools.org%7Cada343583f094c5a2d1408da29491450%7C2fec9e6ce2d64a948520a265d973d398%7C0%7C0%7C637867691680165358%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BT1gc3KzPlRRFj7J2%2Bv3Ve7Hb4mJ2z7xr04CFrvUVng%3D&reserved=0
https://www.instagram.com/makemusicfairfield/
https://www.facebook.com/Make-Music-Fairfield-103942217891833/
https://www.facebook.com/fairfieldshellfishcommission?__cft__[0]=AZUd3X8VVI3CK6yRoohOL3OBNiZVvZnu8h1vdZD5Ai6lw1rSPOIwBauuV7XJuPOjiBoTHgyJYUpShaI-artKnKdZzaWhjPOkwx18wZ0iTdSuN_S58wheRK5ADNUyEpb89kH9QRdC_CacntF2slcEVesaLDKyySuxBtqy5ocA2omjzg&__tn__=-]K-R


residents how to clam, complete with clam rakes, bags and buckets. They even
provided homemade chowder!
 
If you’re interested in finding out more information, you can check out their
page here.

OPERATION HOPE SEEKS TAG SALE HOSTS
Operation Hope's Town-Wide Tag Sale will
take place in various locations around Fairfield

and Southport on Saturday, July 23rd, 9 AM – 4
PM, rain or shine. They are asking friends to
host tag sales in their own yards and garages
around Fairfield and Southport that Saturday. This is your chance to purge so others
and more importantly, our neighbors in need, will benefit from your treasures.
Proceeds from the event will help Operation Hope continue to end hunger and end
homelessness, one person at a time. If you are interested in hosting a Tag Sale site

this year, please complete the form at https://bit.ly/oh-tag-sale-host-2022 by July 9th. 
Please email questions to tagsale@operationhopect.org. Thank you for lending a
hand, and especially for opening your home and heart.

NEW BUSINESS VENTURE IN FAIRFIELD
The Fairfield Department of Community & Economic Development is pleased to
announce its latest Micro-Enterprise Assistance Grant awarded to LMB Enterprises,
LLC, now located at 6 Tunxis Hill Road in Fairfield.

The grant has enabled LMB Enterprises to purchase furnishings and equipment
associated with its new business location in Fairfield. LMB Enterprise is primarily an
e-commerce retailer that designs and produces customized decals, murals,
wallpaper, wall coverings and signage for all occasions.

The Micro-Enterprise Assistance Program seeks to strengthen and enhance these
small businesses, with the ultimate goal of increasing employment opportunities for
low- and moderate-income persons. 
 

BUSINESSES

https://www.fairfieldct.org/shellfishpermits?fbclid=IwAR19iNy4o15wmJP8CteCuqHIoeaROX7_MKu-MSXYS0k027g4wT2qG9xK1G4
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2foh-tag-sale-host-2022&c=E,1,Hoq2Rgt99z5mtpCl8FMMQBedY0CPSpQLO85RFuk2ffGxrczMigRaHEopwfagPSq3wYN7x4lPXlD55kMyv0T2XrAH15b5bX_-W_HQVVObsMWq0m6vxGE,&typo=1
mailto:tagsale@operationhopect.org
https://www.etsy.com/shop/LilinMomo
https://mailchi.mp/fairfieldct.org/june-10


I wish owners Lisa Belvedere
and Mohammad Hayajneh
much success with their
business and am proud to have
them in Fairfield.

For more information on the
Micro-Enterprise Assistance
Program, contact the
Department of Community &
Economic Development
at (230) 256-3120.

LMB Enterprises, LLC Owners Lisa Belvedere and Mohammad Hayajneh, their dog Fiona, and

Community & Economic Development Director, Mark Barnhart

RIBBON CUTTINGS

This week we celebrated the grand
opening of The Two Oh Three with an
official ribbon-cutting ceremony.
Fairfield welcomes this locally-themed
store owned by the brother and sister
duo, Roscoe and Tory Brown. The Two
Oh Three is a local lifestyle brand
based around Connecticut’s iconic ‘203
area code’. They  sell Connecticut and
203-themed products and apparel to
give customers a tangible way to show
their CT pride. 

Visit them at 107 Post Road in Fairfield,
or you can shop online here! 

https://www.facebook.com/thetwoohthree/?__cft__[0]=AZV0K0-tEFhH5S793ntTvFZ_21lGHuQIXyAFW9UYd2nWIbuTBhLEMg9WB3QN4YRWzywMkMmoUmVr2ZH91SS6pHvkowmT3Q_OwByXZSjUp8rsZMAPiAGGfZs2byEspis-zSWpzfhniOfl04Rayt9ZZbi0XvgpIYknG077KYqeQ6z_WxsRVTmO-TBcqs0r2Fu_ru8&__tn__=kK*F
https://www.thetwoohthree.com/?fbclid=IwAR1-31lhFKXC_gJbFY5lZ8jkwgsOD5yMVSYuhTrUCnbxlKYiPM1jizK1KMk


Since 1997, Universal Printing has
been providing printing, mailing
services, and signage to their
clients. Please join me in congratulating
Shelley and Bill Llewellyn for 25 years
of running a successful small business
in Fairfield! If you are interested in their
services, please click here.

Congratulations to  Massage Envy  on

their 15th  year anniversary! For all of
your spa and relaxation needs, you can
visit Massage Envy at 2279 Black Rock
Turnpike.

Photos by Mary Alice Limperopulos, Town of Fairfield Office of Community & Economic Development

VENDORS INVITED FOR THE FAIRFIELD SIDEWALK SALE & STREET FAIR
The Town of Fairfield and Fairfield Chamber of Commerce will again co-sponsor the

Fairfield Sidewalk Sale & Street Fair Event on Saturday, July 16th, from 10:00 AM –
  4:00 PM. More than fifty Fairfield businesses are expected to participate in this
year’s event, setting up stands and offering a variety of merchandise for sale along
the Post Road from the Heritage Square Shopping Center to the Promenade at the
Brick Walk. Limited sponsorship opportunities still exist. Businesses and vendors
interested in  either participating in or sponsoring this year’s event should contact
the Office of Community & Economic Development. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend and will join me for the Southport Street Parade
this Saturday.

Brenda L. Kupchick
Fairfield First Selectwoman

https://www.universalprinting4u.com/?fbclid=IwAR29I8LWjACFojyvLb_3-yo8CIfkca-uJrghy2oGIeKwo_Dd8xm3MpP31wk
https://www.facebook.com/MassageEnvyFairfield/?__cft__[0]=AZXxIbBSaV4lEL5F8DZd2vC0SelB_x4I_XO-84zyQnUQ4agIdbXkoAisfbrzQPb8o96cdygS-z5zxVmVulm-MMk21sheTJ5mBxcd4kN32aC55e7jmgPTGSsR3J9WG3mw4uHOL4XIdpRrI-d-JjV0Oufn6XJAPZVF_wmD071j_YSudYZOLUM_p2tskBCxjAFUxME&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.fairfieldct.org/ced


COVID-19 UPDATE
The  CDC  has changed from community transmission indicators to a “Community
Level” indicator, which is focused more on the presence of severe illness as
indicated by hospitalization-related data. Since seeing a peak of COVID-19 activity
during the third week of May, cases, hospitalizations and deaths have been trending
downward. Fairfield County is currently in the CDC’s “Low” Community level
category with most counties in CT being in the "Medium” category. We recommend
residents follow the  CDC guidance  which includes staying up to date with
vaccination and getting tested if ill.

For vaccination locations, there are numerous sites available in Fairfield and nearby
as well as daily walk-in clinics in many Towns. 
 
The Health Department is holding two vaccination clinics next week on June

15th  from 10 AM – 1 PM  for those 12 and older (Moderna boosters) and on June

16th from 4 PM – 6 PM for those 5 to 11 (Pfizer boosters). Sign up through VAMS.
 
There are 10 COVID testing sites in Fairfield under contract to offer no-out-of-pocket
cost testing to CT residents.

THE TUCKER FUND FUNDRAISER
The Tucker Fund was created to remember Tucker Secrist,  a
bright, gifted, and kind young man lost too soon, to honor his love of Fairfield and the
outdoors. 

This year, the Tucker Fund will be raising funds to enhance and redesign the
Jennings Beach Entryway. The goal of the project is to create an ecologically
resilient and sustainable beachfront entryway that provides valuable coastal habitat.  
 
The Tucker Fund's largest fundraiser is an annual cornhole tournament, which will be

held on June 25th from 4 – 8 PM. Tickets include a t-shirt, pizza, refreshments, and

JUNE UPDATES

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/covid-by-county.html
https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-view?list_select_state=all_states&list_select_county=all_counties&data-type=CommunityLevels&null=CommunityLevels
https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-view?list_select_state=all_states&list_select_county=all_counties&data-type=CommunityLevels&null=CommunityLevels
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/covid-by-county.html
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.vaccines.gov%2fsearch%2f&c=E,1,zc1D5HV3cOJoCJJjRHltRtbuXvMbeCQehmhy2qOedXiXw5ur-i82qDBPVJdfXcZiQ7blEXsc-HevtjwU51aXQzep5b6eJi0YV6clEQpD5XxSWAka5c0,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fportal.ct.gov%2fvaccine-portal%2fDPH-Van-Clinics%3flanguage%3den_US&c=E,1,0zVUXfRxWdImdV3XexkI8p-DVAqRlIBbEqwxcrm8Gsql0G1ZbEHPFtU56LVFwxVgm3w2YP762jVFuD1ngaOA91KhJmcovNTcxz6eYkOGpLg,&typo=1
https://vams.cdc.gov/vaccineportal/s/landingpage?language=en_US
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.fairfieldct.org%2ffilestorage%2f10726%2f11024%2f14117%2f22057%2fFairfield_Testing_Sites.pdf&c=E,1,uBocpvIpo2brOIWlZY2Ow0fduJK54r0RFacG5uVL59i_gpBY_oLHd9uF8lqnlYqRnIzEv7o6gAccR--ZN9RSWxzlB4Sud6I8ZJ5vHzHrtKGvjqA3bb4JnQ,,&typo=1
https://mailchi.mp/fairfieldct.org/june-10


entry to the tournament. Please head to their  website for more
information www.thetuckerfund.com or donate to support their cause here. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.thetuckerfund.com&c=E,1,A05cQR4TgfSzRd0pNxFt8U363S_yRk38C-LsgfS9y1YLkXjJKs4YrYoVe93UaMLNBePvS1sMNWrjhxZeQEiSaBvuXDmI9cyRHuBWwlLhaP6IBSY,&typo=1
https://www.thetuckerfund.com/donate


FAIRFIELD POLICE SUNSET 5K

https://runsignup.com/Race/CT/Fairfield/THEFAIRFIELDPOLICESUNSET5KOnemilewalkandKidsCopsScamper
https://runsignup.com/Race/CT/Fairfield/THEFAIRFIELDPOLICESUNSET5KOnemilewalkandKidsCopsScamper


The 4th  Annual Fairfield Police Sunset 5k – Presented by MONECO Advisors, is

scheduled for July 20th at 6:00 PM. This Town favorite and family friendly event will
be held at picturesque Penfield Beach, followed by a food truck rodeo. Come run,
walk of just cheer on the crowd, all are welcome! Proceeds from the race will benefit
the Fairfield Police Union Scholarship Fund & The Fairfield Police Foundation. For
more information, to sign up or consider sponsorship, please click here.

COMMUNITY CLASSES
Community classes are to be held at the Fairfield Regional Fire School, 205 Richard
White Way. If you have questions regarding any of these courses, please
contact (203) 254-4708, or email frfs@fairfieldct.org.

Heartsaver Layperson
CPR/AED Certification

Saturday Morning, November 27th 

9:00 AM – 12:00 PM
$50 per student
 

BLS Healthcare Provider CPR/AED

Saturday Morning, August 27th 
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM
$90 Per Student

BIGELOW CENTER FOR SENIOR ACTIVITIES 
Fairfield senior center's mission is to provide services and programs for older
adults that promote well being, support
independence, and encourage involvement in
community life. To become more involved with local
activities and stay informed on news surrounding
the Senior Center, you can view their Newsletter.

TOWN SERVICES

https://runsignup.com/Race/CT/Fairfield/THEFAIRFIELDPOLICESUNSET5KOnemilewalkandKidsCopsScamper
https://www.bing.com/maps?q=205+richard+white+way+fairfield+ct&qs=UT&pq=205+richard+white+way+fair&sc=1-26&cvid=AF4F8CEE2AA942B88D82879C1413C9A9&FORM=QBRE&sp=1
https://www.bing.com/maps?q=205+richard+white+way+fairfield+ct&qs=UT&pq=205+richard+white+way+fair&sc=1-26&cvid=AF4F8CEE2AA942B88D82879C1413C9A9&FORM=QBRE&sp=1
mailto:frfs@fairfieldct.org
https://www.cognitoforms.com/FairfieldRegionalFireSchool/LayPersonCPRAEDCertificationApril21May31ORNovember17
https://www.cognitoforms.com/FairfieldRegionalFireSchool/LayPersonCPRAEDCertificationApril21May31ORNovember17
https://www.cognitoforms.com/FairfieldRegionalFireSchool/BLSHeathcareProviderCPRAEDCertificationAugust272022
https://www.fairfieldct.org/filestorage/10726/11018/14665/17954/12354/17946/114362/June2022Final.pdf
https://mailchi.mp/fairfieldct.org/june-10


SOCIAL SERVICES
The hardest part of getting help is reaching out. We are here to help. Please call us
at  (203) 256-3170  Monday through Friday  between 9:00 AM  –  4:00 PM for more
information or to schedule an appointment.

For more additional information and resources, social services offers a
comprehensive newsletter with various programs addressing career
development, service members, and housing here.

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARIES 
Both branches of Fairfield Public Library are open the
following hours:  Monday – Thursday, 9:00 AM – 8:00 PM;
Friday 9:00 AM  –  5:00 PM, and Saturdays  1:00  –  5:00
PM. The Library will be closed on Sundays until after Labor Day.

From June 11th  through August 6th, 2022, the public can view “Sculptural
Dimensions” at the Bruce S. Kershner Gallery at Main Library.  “Sculptural
Dimensions” features the work of local artists Louise Cadoux, Sooo-z Mastropietro,
and Alan Neider; their work can be viewed during regular Library hours. The artists

will speak at an opening reception on Thursday, June 16th, from 5:30  –  7:30
PM. The public is invited to attend.

FPL’s Summer Reading Challenge begins this month! From June 20th to August

13th, readers of ALL ages can log their reading minutes on our Beanstack app and
participate in programs and events to win prizes!  This summer’s
theme:  Fairfield!  The Library encourages all Fairfielders to explore the joys of
summer reading with this great program that includes board games, trivia nights,
craft sessions and a town-wide scavenger hunt!  Kick-off for the Children’s Summer

Reading Challenge is Friday, June 24th, from 10:00 AM to noon at Penfield Beach.
(No registration necessary, but beach parking stickers  are  required.)   For more
information, please see our website.

PEQUOT LIBRARY
We are open for browsing! Visit Monday – Friday, 10 AM – 6 PM, Saturday 10 AM –
2  PM, and  closed Sundays until Labor Day.  Drop in during browsing hours  to
check out items from our circulating selection, see our latest exhibit in the Perkin
Gallery, or view treasures from our Special Collections.

https://fairfieldct.org/filestorage/10726/11018/12343/109200/Spring_22_Newsletter.pdf


 
Now on view: [Her]story - Women's Roles Through History
Dating from the 1700s forward, holdings from Pequot’s Special
Collections reveal the evolution of roles women have held and hold.
The selected items will uncover the impressive accomplishments
made by women and show connections to Pequot Library over time,
featuring local and national figures such as Mary Hull Wakeman, Mabel Osgood
Wright, and Amelia Earhart. Join Pequot Library for a walk through [her]story from
Colonial America, the Gilded Age, Women’s Suffrage, World War employment, and
to modern professional life. Looking at a girl’s life then and now will tell a story of
fluid educational and social norms. Follow visionary women through text and visual
representations to witness their strength and resilience, as they move from atop a
pedestal to protest, lead, and love.
 
For more programming, visit Upcoming Events – Pequot Library 
Get details on our  website  and social media:  Facebook,  Instagram,  Twitter,
and  YouTube. Sign up for Pequot Library's  Digital Digest eNewsletter  or contact
our Chief Librarian for personalized book recommendations.

FUNDING AVAILABLE FOR HOME REPAIRS
Spring showers bring…home repairs? If you’re a Fairfield homeowner dealing with a
leaky roof or if you’re needing to make other repairs to your home, the Community &
Economic Development Department may be able to help. Eligible homeowners can
receive up to 60% of the total project cost, up to a maximum of $15,000 per qualified
applicant, per year. Financial assistance is provided in the form of a special, no-
interest  loan that is repaid
when the owner sells,
refinances, or transfers the
property. Eligible home
improvements include exterior
painting, siding, or roofing
projects; installation of new or
replacement storm windows
and doors; lead-based paint or
asbestos abatement projects;
installation of replacement boilers or hot water heaters; heating, plumbing, or
electrical improvements to address code deficiencies and modifications to
accommodate persons with disabilities.

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU0W1OEOJVOWz7u12G0W7YBoF1GfH7s4YdDcwh7LUHTA4y8TRTb6CFk3-kXugSPjwvrZc_i-qLw43Xd46EeJ58MNQ8h7Og2FrBc59KvJ3bUn1oGD9Vuanr6w3MWHWldzxu-PV_SZGZRRbzBoRBz_zhVSK9aLrq3-0eeSESw7RK0E6N0K_yo5KJK33J3inWdzBTU-R_2AbG5zpPzNskj9QCYE6gyyMDpG-f4dbkCZyUxLyYhpGcXfAO1Xwlys1rR5VwC8wr2m0F2k0ljsaYZ1YxgVMHiIqTgrGiLqFnbwPriphhzAukWoybsNymriu1atdrYMP-QhsjgDHVcNthjksJC95N6UlA8cSFKnRkCG1E-rfmKwZ8FlyIxG0bkWauICHHMC6iD7tHzarxSVK0yKEg5R9u7YCg_ECcwwRe812_aLVH1QXyaepwDIPwmY7vPM-umlGNmNrkdDXi63VA9sD5PJKyxLrNNBV2cbng6N-W7BgYiQpQIzIif4XHcuVgBeCoOgCkogcSV9h0SsJ6c_0XHXf95EE62DsdQeQ8HFdIaZZiZD-m7yQkax0kL0jBkBFgXv_H5eWl7jm-PRyqRioyGkhR93EUKDb12xBuI_Rrb1wy8lqmluPvEtOcBKFyH5Hiw48WxdMJR8MEgibcbIhwc-v8gt2LhZn-nQEwIc4HUx-e9zLlaX4mxOhY007bB_ywk-EmMaHORkaHJiZUJRt6Zmx7yuoQJsheWAe0WWSl0taN21Jr47pbl8vbP07nn7DHGUy0tEiT5RiH9aUrYrcp6fg==&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU0SLdJKsMh6zSA1q-5-OdVaXkCgVYhc7TcmueLGq66O2OSY7K6RxiUyo8Pe3i5kMcU61HP4syCDEv9jCF1qJZIYCsbPF0bzPPAgwC1dvBZRed7VK9di9N4AimbhsTnCNiIt-cBW5e7LbBjiGapgwVMTxCpzmmCy7ngVdezEotp4A9Id-tEEkcgjuaqlAAvKG1ZdRpBiZJrE4p9GIEQvE9aFTZv7cdO66AO5T62LZ9161uEw_iO9iRNSd7RrBq46G2aParQuMlywEDoiBsbh3jDsEQSCjeQKzgdC38HHqY4DJq1ddgO6_uLhplnGCZ8gd_V8OMQpuVGVOnVYqdBIedDfwLbYN1K5AOEw85On9bJxTqYJMED5OLo3d7WdJsCCS7aRieXD0qlc_S1s1CwG5hcVQywkD2Hb8E31Xd0AHsSe9R1NhOAfAc5VX2vUdulRAEMrbGK2eGyUnuf9LbnR6VOWj2DneDPa9QFb4FVUrz9k6qmaLdEXyPo8BZ6iucgfjeEzhZYL4JIQZI4QvKz-ypjSprwhxq2EUzDgWOv43EAgjxhqOFk7j3WrBWQ2ra3WvYwkj6s0agtanT5n6Ng9RCQ9vD_Gw1UXisNv7LsyZURHGy1c7Io4UHf0R_cRZilG2tLknWTglefRs-FQSdNObLoPbD_Foeda4z5269Q8zRUACnw9qZg_yEuM7_fEvyNffM7-vbru5zgBlk3vVwJf31b9El3qJjAkU3WRagDuIDZQ9exx1fNgrndFTTvoWPaN4DqCOqrzsT051gKjU9lS1tBsP9B4HlAUFiiG_yRdhodAYs=&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU0I-nbxYWWdhXHRIx0IY3WktYwF2NQobCoGdUZj3zmiTziZve4H-dLbKQFFLBGq22UhhgikbC2aJIzcZ9yG7TO6kMX3lUnE47wkLsg0E7NbI4O9rWkMNbl_F3Py-4IeiHfTZHmyaqX2rPz7bF62Yh36GssYq6Ar1NejUJ6eJymtpyxL-pIHxeEWjZ9-BNTSWnkV-O3FvpjITocyhwIE68lWeZU8jj6SUovO7MjLRRJWJJF8vOtKxEnDRzuhWsxL03_UUOU7Bay9jgJfjMn5x5Z0GFz0NE-IefXfqEfXo_3-FfLG5od1-qqH9u2op5cNylmWaxR2mV-w5DYSANifJQw05IGiRtpvhBibXKobkY7zoya6Hk73lg4rQ2sV8fUhgIWsQ54ZVjztHj0WdTDCUrBCCaDeiHakckL5B29zGwcNV5qEAl0LuvobFDKwe4hkHechqP1vGOkbcKvS3Me5W8pjR3OpgAqFbgXLL_zHyhmfCbesIBDEyAlLvqIUVK0GcuZydoChQzg4bqpvG9WNLpv5EG-eSQ23XkZ98_w8CLojl-qocHEuAzrzcyCnQVzTVyK7NrgBAuMYP6-3OmfakmWF6Rd1n-rH3oDuhT_yBlPpyXM692GjaQAu15CeHChJ1j-UzZT2bJHz7-pP5oQnX9v1l4T0EdS3TsX8VZP0JC7EHBF094uYLqyW4gHAa_6YEiDJ9NDLgDcsXo15MpphYU4A9cp8JaaXEUPivlnXiQ5yAFElYTXTD9TBmnfPeoDZAPn7hjpJEY-tORtA7F_MKRjpbdnniMH-9NI6ILyQLARZzM=&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU06xjLWK-Mao4aciesEbjM1MWzo9tRGNMsysqxIiB5vQ0YdW7wTg47psT_oN2fxwXReVmeKwn47G8m5koyz92rKrmdBVf3NgNs-Nv50hRfC06EUW1zq5ai-Wm_kDx9Wg1zZUkF_kT1c12ps0BwFdg6dZsrNCj3fFSgdm0cIio9TQtfg8E_9SsVp4iQLfJyOrjfPpSrI-kX3bnFHwjVzBZy9is4k-u7wVSsJgCTfnD3Du_6bRTOCQbOklFLCdVAx9FTRi5wRI_YR3U9tcxrsRAeZNl-rfTapE-NplApKVNHkyQW3-BqrkY8v1rdAw8QDoCuv6j7iUaI-oUXwPNw5ut_Sd9LWnW_RslFBws3olXEz7aO_iTeZLwNtWPEJ2tmU4gqTo_9WClRqFzKPHAMi6dV81NKw_ok9tQeUAIc6zANyjOjobK6p8vhZ0xy5fYXJ8O-uKqHXUOQI08zU1KqoiynTiXUCezEfjITvULRhCJpxYQTOv-mmfavZVUtXp-Z57mJyAunw9AaQ2pKL7Oo2lsX7PRoZNtmgJuZ0XlXXplYZPFuBRVqaadKZU2iqxbmVv5ZYiUlraSzi3l410bj6mPQIeYRQ0ff7jw7r3M3qCVAB23JmLOl344bYMjjI1OJxz6NuHr8T4m1p2kcutKEB4AszYZFYOARWGmRgP1Kfr0M2ClrK7TWvmdZnIoIOcq6f5qD1LaTG1AL3l9Q9L6-XpaS0v2VG1CilAGB67C74askR4Vhqhg_K8htf-HwyCUR0N9wJyDt7nCF1wrEXnI53e6aJg==&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU0V8clx5i-Sv5uIgb2EqLkPxgEF7OTxZ_TKWVnZDBSVPDCwjfBlKt7SarovcS14uMz6wCcjNO3zwtPIEPsNGj1Nb21lSK_alU_kALsY7-e7KQgb4M1KcJeakLkKzvz_3euYC8AvSn5J_yKCcY1Ly3I5qPhgvuk8BXE7zJjocyDkKTQzyq0IfhPjiHQal8DS3NJ4ohqPrYPN-3PtLlD8cP6c5y67YKbIXPPUiLeb_9Hwh461ZkSnFO1tLOaIv5b_y-LOcFjMtJQFqJMGSMf6ecSzea3Y5JKOhhGGmTMqLEUJK2GvQqRELVcR8gQEe-nQrf8uWqEqix4ZgLSkut3wAprkrWzKXVhS1cCcJgWSLQPD-_ddbauIWy4aOA0yxQrSH5RIx8ceJfhvVI32d4igDy4sO0aUmnnjQFQMKIH8PvibgWW2OfitnzOQ1BLvUj-6rJaIbbgZDkv9f7LK2jSL1_vbPoWHjQ7Ktezo2-AY00V6_28Lb_nNTZAWTDLMrhELBhSNLQWSoswovuIOm7F-anX7GqqxHsCIcb1NVIHrI6g7365QPxU21O7kWnOxBiIU0hoI4cyl3wRx7QrTb5SMTDvjaTWApf23CXTWM2MrgiJU6x1MsVNOhOFH9O7gRdo-oFoB7AZdv2r2JoFEEf6itJB3VtCzXqeCoYMJMf0F8QuSdnUOxDKWzmWjH5iw_QVBI_BAEcmwcn1XI3MEzJK-zOJgdxd9TiYuO5fBoJmIcd7sZRqfzrdoBFLTbUNh1Sj56mlEwQXb9w64Uk-uvw35kd6VFdaqDEwUgAB&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_mQcK9rPwutEYMmpVRWKpat5llvAffTacNxABOEPj4yCpd09AH7XP1NzqK6ngU0eUBcoKom0IKa2Oppf9T_X0MPZplnxgr0m6__EontEMFy9pU5PPkhTEBSOPPnjMBG8fmI-w_-IeFvbRbVjp8-VNln7vZEwCXcW6mWubWzrUx6XQITCidFDqULQvGsUChkCbj1rxvdcwIhgS4SLf9zrl60sxqsa-ywK55WPzdyIL_HNc9rCUdDXqiwAomWaINqqkcOUmVOrhxeuhjDnYLjxzOiGVGSvLleEulT8JU3lx3tv4xvnyGAkDp2bTIAJjWEYHIk5l33HadIwbHTiJmSeZVJivQMsfNE7T-HbIOloyQWrKgOpVP9TDQD3AXJTOjapL8JjztuNrAwVwkO5u_OCsVVxcHXHR97kWYqcSVTPKj2BeCB3ao3w-tjeE6Wnkholra91pKHNtB_mXYuj5Om1BS7f0VtciLdb2T5gmYVaY3y-fWAk8ryOuiQAOPoOq8OEu4kVH8PItN4lR4q4ngTTDSGlp7Pj5sV0oPABE5Xn8inVQIMNAXJ9tQImA24jXK55dxX_bENQnJZ1tIh3M-GqXZtVlisI518PtcXEJDyrQHm9nm1l62fxin2E99Xtwg_NbKFQWgNUeE488CESqWPmbJYCbA3w9BZy1LkvaWhApfg6jjLBU6-8GjWgLrFUqafzyew-Z6oPwg10RcIhWeAov7sdtZ4ODmEOTp0rJezeS-frXOoQQdrRQthIB_2SYkv519Veb_ic0BzXs_oVns6mjH7Lmw7xqyRrpXOPtRnMR5sjnm4lbnzoYjZn-WtlPGnkMV3zBgtFARwbp2CFia_Rw==&c=_njFkVsRbqavllEOL9p6_9nSbdUoWkvKZtQ9sLvc_Ar1VnaWuysAQQ==&ch=_3Dibh08EREYYJZtrDtBMU8jNemLzQ-q-WKXNkVwuNBUuPzn6-WNww==
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Applicants must be income-eligible and a current Town of Fairfield homeowner to
participate in this program. Certain other restrictions do apply. For additional
information, please contact Sonia Hine at the Office of Community & Economic
Development via email at shine@fairfieldct.org or by calling (203) 256-3120.

OPERATION HOPE
Struggling to make ends meet?
Reminder: Operation Hope’s Food
Pantry is here to serve all Fairfield
residents. We are open at 636 Old Post
Road Monday, Wednesday, and Friday
from 10:00 AM  to 12:00 PM and
Thursday from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM.
Please let us  help you with groceries
and other basic necessities!

                                       PREVIOUS UPDATES:

Charter Revision
May 27
May 13

Budget Update
April 30

Archives

Did someone forward you this email? Sign up to receive my update directly here. 
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